From: Forrest, Michael

Sent: Wednesday, October 28, 2020 1:27 PM

To: Luu, Henry <Henry.Luu@hdrinc.com>

Cc: Herrin, Jeff <jeff.herrin@aecom.com>; Aldridge, Benjamin <Benjamin.Aldridge@aecom.com>;
Williams, Nicole <Nicole.Williams@icf.com>; Arsenijevic, Jelica <Jelica.Arsenijevic@hdrinc.com>; Laurie
Warner Herson (laurie.warner.herson@phenixenv.com) <laurie.warner.herson@phenixenv.com>;
Spranza, John <John.Spranza@hdrinc.com>; Smith, Michael (orange) <michael.g.smith@aecom.com>;
Nanduri, Rekha <Rekha.Nanduril@aecom.com>

Subject: RE: Question on Seismically Induced Seiche for Sites Reservoir

There is the potential for a seiche to occur within Sites Reservoir, either landslide-induced or
seismically-induced. The potential magnitude of any seiche is currently unknown; however,
based on our current understanding of the site geology we do not believe the seiche will be
large enough to overtop the proposed dam with the minimum freeboard of 19 feet for the
Alternative 1 reservoir and 18 feet for the Alternative 2 reservoir. If a significant seiche
occurred, the seiche could run uphill, particularly on shallower slopes, slopes without riprap,
and/or areas closer to the source of the seiche. This judgment is based on limited information
and evaluation. Further studies are necessary to confirm the magnitude of any seiche, which
could occur due to landsliding, strong ground motions that may be generated from nearby faults
or faults farther from the project site, fault offset, and/or differential tilting of the reservoir floor
from an earthquake. In the case where a predicted seiche is determined to significantly inundate
recreation areas, the downhill limit of the recreation area could be adjusted to be above the
predicted level.



